
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to Summer Term 2 – I hope that you all had a restful and enjoyable half term holiday. 
This is a busy half term at school as we get ready to welcome in our new Reception children to join 
our Loseley family and also prepare to say our farewells to our lovely Year 6 children as they move 
on to their next exciting stage of education at secondary school. It is a half term filled with exciting 
school events designed to celebrate another successful year and to bring the community together.
As the weather (hopefully!) takes a turn for the better please remember to ensure that your child 
comes to school equipped to stay safe in the sun wearing suncream, sunhats and water bottles (no 
squash please).

We have had some reports of some our older children, and possible teenage siblings, entering the 
school site at weekends and evenings through and over the fences that neighbour the school 
perimeter on Green Lane. This has caused some damage to the fences which we will need to get 
repaired.  This is a polite request to ask parents to talk to your children if you are aware that they 
play out and about to remind them that they should not be trying to get onto the school site out of 
school hours. Thank you for your support with this.

BROMCOM UPDATE
Thank you to all parents who have successfully signed up to the MCAS App (My Child 
at School). The majority of families have done so successfully and have hopefully 
installed the MCAS App onto your phones rather than using a desktop. This will 
ensure that you will receive a notification when something new drops into the App. If 
you are yet to sign up and are having problems, please reach out to Lucy Wright in the 
school office who will be more than happy to help you. Our plan is for all school 
reports to go out using MCAS this year and so it will be important for you to have 
completed this process before the beginning of July.

BUILDING WORK UPDATE
Thank you for all your patience as we complete our building project in the Year 4 block over the last 
half term. We are on the final finishing stages of the work now and are hoping that it will be 
completed in the next few weeks. We are very excited about how this space is looking and it will be 
home for additional learning spaces, including a sensory room, to support our children across the 
school. I would like to thank two charities who have given us considerable donations to help us to kit 
out these spaces to a really nice standard. Thank you so much to St. Faiths Trust and The Margaret 
Lichfield Trust for so generously supporting the Loseley Community. I would also like to thank 
Waitrose who have also provided Leo Class with some funding to develop a garden for their use.

Our next stage in our implementation plan is tor all parent communications to go out using this App 
as from September. In the new academic year Parent Mail will no longer be used.

CONGRATULATIONS!
I wanted to say a public congratulations to Miss Scudamore who got married over the half term 
holidays. We welcome her back to school as Mrs Trigo. I am sure you will all join me in wishing her 
all the very best for a happy future with Mr Trigo!



Kind regards,

Amanda Pedder – Executive Headteacher

SOME DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Summer Fayre – Saturday 28th June
Move up day to meet their new teacher – 2nd July
New Reception children visiting for Stay and Play – 14th and 15th July

IMPERIAL COLLEGE SUSTIANBILITY WINNERS….. Again!
We are absolutely delighted and so proud of our amazing pupils at Loseley who have WON the 
Imperial Science and Innovation Competition for the second year running!
Their inspiring project, Science in a Bottle, tackles both plastic pollution and global poverty by using 
bottle labels to teach science experiments to children in poverty.
This national competition, run by Imperial College London, challenged young people to create ideas 
to meet the UN’s Global Goals. Out of hundreds of entries, our pupils presented their project at 
Imperial College - and came away as champions once again!
Check out the winning video here https://vimeo.com/1049310571/2e8c425eb7
Huge congratulations to the pupils, staff and everyone at Loseley Fields. A special thanks to Mrs 
Davies for making this happen. We couldn’t be prouder!

https://vimeo.com/1049310571/2e8c425eb7?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBEwRFY3STNWY20za0lpTVJYcQEeciJFKJhAyNjWTlBXCAAh4a9Y01W3q0qB4xtJWoQpT46qS3wVCVlFIZA5O_8_aem_jQfMcozkeKEPnBHE_UCjqw
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